
From the Principal 
 

I am happy to warmly welcome all the new families joining 
KingsGate School. It is an absolute pleasure to educate your 
children, and we are committed to providing them with an 
enriching Christian educational experience that they will cherish. 
 

Currently, I am watching an online sermon series on Nehemiah. 
Throughout my time at KingsGate, Nehemiah has steadily become 
one of my favourite books of the Bible. This is because parallels 
can be drawn from his experience and task to where we find 
ourselves as a school today. 
 

In ancient times, city walls served not only to keep invaders out 
but also to give the city its identity. Without a city wall, a city was 
incomplete and vulnerable to invasions, which would change its 
identity with each conqueror. Conquering an unwalled city was 
easy in ancient times, so a city that lost its wall would often 
become deserted soon afterwards. However, a city with a wall 
gave its people a sense of identity, purpose, and protection. It 
allowed them to fight for what was precious and gave them hope 
and a shared focus. 
 

I think back to our old location on Victoria Street. For over 20 
years, KingsGate continued to build and strengthen its wall (its 
identity) on God’s love, our faith in Him and the Hope that is Jesus 
Christ. Therefore, it is our duty to ensure that the same wall 
remains in place here at Blake Road. As we grow, we inevitably 
have those who don’t want our wall to be strong. Much like 
Nehemiah experienced, some detractors will come from outside 
our community, and sadly, some will come from within. However, 
as Nehemiah exampled to us, prayer is our first resource, not our 
last resort, and prayer is one critical way our wall will be 

maintained. 
 

Remember, membership matters at KingsGate. It is not 
something any of us should ever take lightly. As Nehemiah did as 
he rebuilt the wall, we serve one another, we carry the burden of 
one another, and we look after one another's well-being. 
Therefore, I would encourage you that when you speak of 
KingsGate School, you don't speak of “their school” but “my 
school”, as we have all been blessed to play a small part in God’s 

continuing narrative. 
 

May you each have a lovely weekend and continue blessings in 
Christ.  
 

Jared Stein 
KingsGate School Principal 

Important Dates 

Newsletter - Thursday 8 February —Week 2,  Term 1, 2024 

Friday 

9 February  

Parent Prayer Meeting - 8:40am in Lower 
block Maker Space 

Primary Year 1 - 6 Assembly - 9:00am in 
Totara. All welcome to attend 

Monday 

12 February 

STEAM classes begin for those who have 
enrolled 

Wednesday 

14 February 
FOTS Meeting - 7:00pm at the school 

Friday 

16 February  

Parent Prayer Meeting - 8:40am in Lower 
block Maker Space 

Saturday 17 

February 
OKE Garden build - see note in newsletter 

Monday 19 

February 

Year 9 & 10 Orienteering Southern Zone 
Series  

Wednesday 

21 February 

Year 7 & 8 Technology—Students to be 

dropped off at Pukekohe Intermediate school 

for the start of the school day.   

Friday 23 

February  

Mufti Day—Gold coin donation requested 

Parent Prayer Meeting - 8:40am in Lower 
block Maker Space 

Year 9 & 10 Athletics - Counties Manukau  
Thursday 

29 February  FOTS Community BBQ From 5:30pm 
- See note in newsletter 

Wednesday 6 

March 

Year 7 & 8 Technology—Students to be 

dropped off at Pukekohe Intermediate school 

for the start of the school day.   

School Gate Times 
Please be aware the school gates are not open before 8:00am 
and that while students are welcome on site from 8:15am they 
are not supervised as staff are in their morning meeting and  
devotions.  Staff are not expected onsite till 8:00am. 

Staff Shout Out - Our shout-out in this newsletter goes to  
Mrs Bylsma. Mrs Byslma, you are such a kind, caring and happy 
person! The kids and staff love you! You take on all tasks, big or 
small, and create wonderful relationships and memories for 
everyone along the way. We’re blessed to have you as part of our 
team.  

School Community Survey  

We invite you to partake in our school community survey, this is a 
great opportunity to get a comprehensive overview of your 
thoughts on various aspects of KingsGate School.  A link was sent 
by email in 2023, Please see the office if you would like this 
resent.  If the link provided in the email does not work for you, 
there are printed copies in the office.  

School Communication  
Please direct general enquiries to our front desk email: 
info@kingsgate.school.nz  or phone the office on:  09 974 0286 

https://www.console.skoolloop.com/admin/Schools-SchoolEvent/edit/75063170/
https://www.console.skoolloop.com/admin/Schools-SchoolEvent/edit/75063170/
https://www.console.skoolloop.com/admin/Schools-SchoolEvent/edit/75063175/
https://www.console.skoolloop.com/admin/Schools-SchoolEvent/edit/75063174/


Prayer Requests 
• For a spirit of unity as new classes settle together and new 

students find their place 
• For God’s hand over our staff, board, oversight and the school 

community 
• For safety in activities both big and small in the school 

community 
• For God’s guidance for the decision making in the growth of 

the school and as we move in this next part of the vision of 
the school 

Sponsorship  
Thank you to the families that have made one off payments or 
started regular payments into the sponsorship account, this is 
such a blessing for families in our school community. If you wish 
to contribute, 100% of all monies donated go to supporting 
students in need, the account number is: KingsGate Cheque - 
ASB: 12-3107-0061691-00  
Please reference with your family name and sponsorship as a 
reference on the payment 

 Helpful Contacts/Numbers/Websites/Apps 

School Phone Number:   
09 974 0286 
School Facebook Page:   
KingsGate School 
School Website:  
www.kingsgate.school.nz 
School Parent App:   
Skool Loop 
School Bank Details: 
ASB 
12-3107-0061691-00 
Please reference with your 
family name and reason 

School Fees - NZCPT -  
Selena Codlin :  selena@nzcpt.nz 
You can still talk to the admin staff 
in the office about fees, it is good 
to talk if there is an issue with 
paying. We can  
usually make a payment plan if 
required to help. 
NZCPT Bank Details (Fees): 
ASB 
12-3107-0061704-05 
Please reference with your family 
code or name if unknown 

Uniform 
KingsGate School requires a note for incorrect uniform items, we 
also expect that the situation is remedied as quickly as possible, 
please do speak with the team in the office if you have any 
queries. Please clearly and permanently name all items. Uniform 
requirements are found at  https://www.kingsgate.school.nz/
school-information/school-uniform/ 

Sun Hats and Sunscreen 
In terms 1 and 4, all students are required to wear a KingsGate 
sun hat for outside play. Years 1-8 wear the royal blue bucket 
hat, high school has the school cap. Students without a hat are 
required to remain in the shade. A non-school hat may be worn 
if accompanied with a note (email or paper) to the child's 
whanau teacher. This is a short term intervention while a school 
hat is being purchased. Please also ensure all hats are clearly 
named 

Prayer Thanksgiving 
• For provision for the continued growth we are experiencing 
• For our new staff that have joined us and are, for our much 

appreciated relievers. 
• For our volunteers who make time to support our school and 

students: you make so many things possible to attend 
• For the summer weather that students can enjoy the outside 

play  

Parent Prayer Meeting - Fridays  
It’s important to uphold our school in prayer. Please feel free to 
join us on Fridays at 8:40am - 9:00am in the lower block Maker 
Space.  All are most welcome, please consider this your 
personal invitation to attend 

Skool Loop 
We utilise the Skool Loop app for important communications, 
and as a new year begins your child/ren have moved year levels 
it is time to update the groups you are subscribed to. In the app 
select Settings > Subscribe to groups, then ensure all the groups 
your children are part of are selected.  This is important for 
specialised messages and up-to-date information 

https://www.kingsgate.school.nz/school-information/school-uniform/
https://www.kingsgate.school.nz/school-information/school-uniform/


Community Notices 

Seasons For Growth is a grief, loss and 

change Programme for children dealing with 

challenges in their lives e.g separation, 

divorce, death, other family changes. Our 

Afterschool Programme starts next year in 

Term 1, held in Pukekohe and runs once a 

week over 8 weeks. An optional Parent 

Programme also runs at the same time. For 

enquiries or enrolments please phone/text 

Marisa Skilton 021 142 5812, office (09) 238 

7228, or contact me 

at seasonsfranklin@xtra.co.nz. For more info 

please go 

to  www.pukekohecommunityaction.co.nz/

seasons. 

 Self Defence Classes 

Train for Life Fitness self defence classes provides the student an opportunity 
to develop their physical fitness, body co-ordination, self confidence, resilience 
and discipline. Brazilian Jiu-Jitsu can be an excellent way for kids to engage in 
fun exercise while also learning valuable life skills.  
Classes available Wednesday and Friday  
Times: 
5 - 9 year olds: 4pm to 4:45pm   Location: 168 Mill Road Bombay 
10 - 13 year olds: 4:45pm to 5:30pm   Cost: $12 
Teenagers : 5:30pm to 6:30pm   Booking is essential!  

      Phone: 021 238 1081  
   

School Notices 

mailto:seasonsfranklin@xtra.co.nz
http://www.pukekohecommunityaction.co.nz/seasons
http://www.pukekohecommunityaction.co.nz/seasons

